San Francisco Board of Supervisors 

City Hall, Room 244 

San Francisco, CA 94102

Via: Board.of.Supervisors@sfgov.org
RE: Restoring Sharp Park is better for the golf market
Dear Board of Supervisors:

Thank you for your support of our City’s park and recreational services. We are individuals who play golf on San Francisco public golf courses and we support and prioritize a more sustainable land use change at Sharp Park in partnership with the National Park Service. We write to you because one specific area that we believe fails to contribute to a healthy and sustainable golf market is the Sharp Park Golf Course, which is owned by the City of San Francisco, but located in Pacifica/San Mateo County. Sharp Park is the City’s poorest performing golf course and has been losing an average of $162,000 annually. 

It is not feasible to waste tens-of-millions in capital costs to retain the Sharp Park Golf Course in the lowest point of the watershed, which often floods and makes for poor course conditions. Moreover, the course will soon be affected by sea level rise. The Bay Area golf market is decreasing in our time of economic difficulties and oversupplied with golf by six million rounds. While golf courses are closing all over the nation, we can’t afford to maintain the poorest performing course and risk closing better courses in the near future. 

We ask that you support legislation, which will change the land use at Sharp Park in partnership with the National Park Service. We believe this is the most cost effective solution to not only properly protect the endangered species on the property, but to help strengthen golf in our City by removing the financial burden of its poorest performing course. The allocated budget for Sharp Park then will be redirected to other park and recreation services in San Francisco, including towards the City’s golf courses that are in need, such as Lincoln Park and Gleneagles. As mitigation for the closure of the Sharp Park Golf Course, the Pacifica golfers will have resident rates for San Francisco public courses, which, in fact, will increase accessibility to affordable golf and increase the attendance at other municipal courses. In addition, jobs provided by the Sharp Park Golf Course will be retained through transfers to fill openings at other parks within San Francisco. The youth golf programs could be similarly transferred. Closing the Sharp Park Golf Course, which is beset with many economical and environmental problems is actually beneficial for the game of golf.
Sincerely,

